
 Weekly Bulletin no.108 

Friday 19th September 2025 

What another superb week we have had at school!  As always, we are very 

proud of the children for all of their hard work. Our after school clubs have 

started and we still have a couple of places left in some clubs. Please     

contact us the school office to find out which ones. We have lots of exciting 

events coming up too! Please take a look at all of our flyers for these 

events on our Facebook page and in this newsletter.  From next week,     

parents and carers can pay for their child’s snack via ParentPay.  When 

your child orders a snack in school, the cost will come off whatever you 

have prepaid into ParentPay. A reminder for Years 5 & 6 — High School 

open days and evenings are coming  up and its time to apply for your     

preferred High School. Here is a link to a good website for help with this: 

Secondary_Booklet_Sep25  

 

 

Wednesday 24th September 

Swimming for Year 4   

 

Friday 26th September 

Macmillan Cancer Support Coffee 

Afternoon  

2pm—3pm 

Children can buy donuts for £1. Payment 

to be made in advance via ParentPay or 

cash can be brought in on the day. 

*Orders cannot be taken over the phone. 

Friday 3rd October 

WORLD ANIMAL DAY 

Nursery-Year 6 children - dress as an      

animal (no donations).  

Endangered animal poster competition. 

Read to an animal photo competition 

 

Saturday 4th October  

Open Morning 9:30am—12:30pm 

https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/asset-library/secondary-booklet-sep252.pdf


 

 

An appeal to all parents and carers of children who are using mobile phones, 

tablets, games consoles or other devices. 

 

Please, please check what they are doing every day - read messages, listen in, 

make it your business to know what your child is doing, and protect them. We 

have some children participating in group chats and online chats that aren’t very 

nice and are really unkind. 

School are not responsible for supervising children’s personal technology and 

are having complaints from parents about some children. 

 

School staff are limited what they can do as this is not happening in our care. It 

is the responsibility of the parents and carers to ‘police’ this. It’s happening at 

home. Take phones off your children, restrict their usage, monitor their usage 

daily, talk to your children about the implications of bullying online etc. Report 

harmful material, online bullying or malicious communications to the police. 

 

Ask yourself … Why does my primary age child need a phone? Give them back 

their childhood and take control of their screen time. 

 

I read this the other day and it rang true … “Mobile phones are stealing chil-

dren's childhoods. They’re being pulled into the online world before they've had 

the chance to live in the real one.” 

 

Thank you 

Sarah Tomlinson  









 

Here is the link to our  

Wrap-around Care  

booking system 

 

https://darnhall.childcare-online-

booking.co.uk/ 

We offer Breakfast Club on both 

sites starting at 8am.  

Home Hub After School Club takes 

place in the KS2 building and starts 

at 3:15pm until 6pm.  

A big well done to this week’s  

attendance winners 

 

Owl Class 

Owl Class had a   

fantastic  

attendance  

this week of  

98.7%.  

They have been rewarded with 15 

minutes of extra outdoor play.  

 

Who’s who?  

Here is a reminder of our Darnhall staff      

structure:  

Mrs Tomlinson (Headteacher)  

Mrs Miranda (Deputy Designated                

Safeguarding Lead)  

Mrs Jardine and Mrs Mulholland (Deputy 

Headteachers) 

Mr Kindon and Mrs Chappell (Assistant 

Headteachers) 

Mr Baxendale (Key Stage 2 Leader) 

Mrs K Kitson (School Business Manager) 

Mrs Harrop (Attendance and Office Manager)  

Mrs Whyte (KS2 Office Admin) 

Mrs Heaton (KS1 Office Admin) 

 

We are here for you! 

 

Look out for your child 

coming home with one of 

these ‘Happy Note Home’ 

notes as a reward for their 

good behaviour. 

 




















